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SOCIAL SERVICES TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COUNCIL (SSTAC) MEETING 
StanCOG Board Room 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

ALSO PRESENT: 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

1111 I Street, Suite 308 
Modesto, CA 

Minutes of March 4, 2014 (Tuesday) 
8:30am 

Fred Cavanah (City of Modesto -arrived during Item 5A); Stacie Morales 
(CTSA); Margie Palomino (Department of Aging & Veterans Services); Monica 
Ramos (Catholic Charities); George Sharp (DRAIL) 

Melissa Molina (City of Modesto); Scott Medeiros (City of Turlock); Eunice 
Lovi, April Henderson-Potter (Stanislaus County); Carlos Yamzon, Rosa Park, 
Vince Canales, Arthur Chen, Mike Costa, Jaylen French, Debbie Trujillo 
(StanCOG) 

Chair George Sharp called the meeting to order at 8:30a.m. 

2. ROLLCALL 

3. PUBLIC COMMENTS-None 

4. CONSENT CALENDAR 

A. Motion to Approve SSTAC Minutes of2-4-14 

*By Motion (Stacie Morales/Monica Ramos), and a unanimous vote, the Council approved the 
minutes of 2-4-14. 

5. DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS 

A. Motion to Recommend Policy Board Adopt Resolution 13-27 to Approve the FY 2014/15 Unmet 
Transit Needs Identification and Analysis Report and Finding 
Mike Costa presented the report to members and went over the findings. He said that 24 comments 
were received in which two were identified that fit the definition of an unmet transit need. He stated 
that with further assessment of those two comments, the unrnet transit needs did not meet the 
"reasonable to meet" criteria established by the Policy Board. He mentioned that there were eight 
presentations at various City Council meetings, five public hearings, and twelve congregate meal site 
visits. He said that outreach efforts also included notices about the process and hearings schedule in 
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newspapers, buses, and utility bills. Information was also sent to the community service district 
agencies for distribution to the communities ofK.nights Ferry and Valley Home. 

Chair George Sharp asked for clarification on the reasonable to meet definition. Mike Costa explained 
the established criteria and why the two identified unmet transit needs were not reasonable to meet 
based on the adopted definition. He said that staff and the transit operators would continue to monitor 
whether or not services could be established to support the areas identified as having unmet transit 
needs. 

*By Motion (Fred Cavanah/Margie Palomino), and a unanimous vote, the Council recommended 
that the Policy Board adopt Resolution 13-27 to approve the FY 2014/15 Unmet Transit Needs 
Identification and Analysis Report and Finding that there are no unmet transit needs that are 
reasonable to meet for FY 2014/15. 

B. Valley Vision Stanislaus Plan Development and Schedule Update 
Jaylen French provided an update and reviewed the plan development process and schedule. He 
mentioned that staff had been running the final transportation modeling, which would provide the data 
to analyze and evaluate the plan. He stated that the draft of the Regional Transportation Plan and 
Sustainable Communities Strategy documents were in the administrative review process. He said that 
the draft document would go out for a 55-day public review and comment period beginning on March 
17, 2014. He mentioned that three informational/public hearings would be held during the public 
review period and that those dates would be detemrined shortly. He then stated that once the public 
review and comment period was complete, the item would then go before the Policy Board for 
adoption at the June 18, 2014 meeting. 

C. Regional Tax Measure Expenditure Plan Update (Verbal Report) 
Carlos Y amzon provided an update to members on the expenditure plan. He mentioned that 
presentations to the City Councils and County Board of Supervisors were taking place and would be 
completed within the next week. He stated that the Councils, to-date, had been supportive with minor 
conditions. He also mentioned that a poll would be conducted, with results shared at the Policy Board 
meeting on March 19, 2014. He said those results would be considered by the Policy Board as part of 
their determination to move forward or not with placing the sales tax expenditure item on the 
November 2014 ballot. 

6. TRANSIT MANAGERS/CTSA REPORT 
Stacie Morales reported that the CTSA was working diligently with Margie Palomino of the Depat1ment of 
Aging and Veterans Services regarding the Veterans van project. She stated that office space at the new 
Veterans Agency Clinic on Oakdale Road in Modesto was chosen for scheduling services/coordination 
activities for the programs. She reported that the CTSA would create an eligibility process and provide 
training to the volunteers so they would understand all of the transit options available in Stanislaus County. 
She said a scheduling system had been created and training would take place for that process as well. She 
also reported that the CTSA was using a new mobile company for background checks and that it was going 
well. 

Fred Cavanah rep011ed that a public hearing on schedule and route changes would be held at the Modesto 
City Council meeting on March 4, 2014. He provided handouts to members regarding the changes to the 
schedule and Route 21, and reviewed those changes. He also mentioned a change to Route 22 that would 
double service on Saturdays and better align the route with others. He said that the changes would occur 
this summer. He also said route frequency changes to Route 22, effective December 2015, would be at 
fifteen minute intervals to allow more oppol1unities for wheelchair riders. He repm1ed that next 
President's Day, bus service would be available comparable to a Saturday level service. He said that 
another public hearing would be held on March 11, 2014, regarding proposed fare increases. 
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Eunice Lovi reported that StaRT ridership was stable at 6% in January. She mentioned that there were 
several routes doing exceedingly well and some have declined. She said that StaRT would prepare target 
marketing with regards to those routes declining. She mentioned Route 70 was declining and believed it 
was due to the Merced "Bus" route that enters Turlock. She may consider eliminating the service due to 
low ridership; however, several students asked StaRT to continue the service. She reported that the 
Medivan service had declined as well, which had prompted marketing and radio spots. She said that StaRT 
was wrapping up the study on current unproductive routes and looking at the possibility of discontinued 
services. She said the study would also assist StaRT in determining the restructuring of fares and the 
completion of looking at the ratio of services that the County provides in the urbanized versus rural areas. 
She also mentioned that April Henderson-Potter had recently attended the Outer Marketing and 
Communications Workshop and asked her to provide information. April Henderson-Potter shared 
information received at the workshop and mentioned that a nationwide launch would take place on March 
10, 2014, of a campaign entitled "Where Public Transportation Goes, Community Grows". 

Melissa Molina reported that the Modesto City Council authorized to award the contract for joint 
procurement to Storer. She said it would go before the City of Ceres and the County for their approval 
next. She mentioned that the Storer taxi company should have more information available by the end of 
April 2014, and that the service was expected to be available in the summer. She said the taxi service 
would be purpose built, fully accessible vans for taxi trips by reservation. 

Scott Medeiros reported that ridership was steady in January compared to the year before and mentioned 
that had been the trend for this fiscal year. He mentioned that the Go Green free ride promotion went well 
and routes were behind schedule due to the activity. 

9. CAL TRANS REPORT- None 

10. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT 
Carlos Yamzon reported that the San Joaquin Valley Policy Council, consisting of elected officials from 
the eight Valley COGs, would be attending the Sacramento Valley One Voice trip. He said that the One 
Voice trip provided opportunities to speak with legislators on key transportation issues. He reviewed the 
key discussion points. He also mentioned there would be an event held prior to the March 19, 2014 Policy 
Board meeting at 5:00 p.m., to recognize the recent donations and efforts in establishing a Veterans van 
program for the region. He said more information and a formal invitation for the event would be provided 
at a later date. 

Member Fred Cavanah asked for clarification on the Expenditure Plan regarding transit funding. Carlos 
Y arnzon responded that the program adopted by the Policy Board was very specific, and that the funds 
from the 6% would be used for those purposes only. Member Cavanah then asked if the 47% was strictly 
dedicated to streets and roads. Carlos Y amzon explained that those funds would be used towards a specific 
project list. Rosa Park added that the project list could include transit or bike/pedestrian components; but 
the language would need to be written into each individual agency's project list prior to the expenditure 
plan being voted on. Carlos Yamzon reiterated that the plan's specific language for each component would 
need to be written based on the law. 

11. COMMENTS FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Chair George Sharp mentioned that DRAIL would be holding its Annual Cesar Chavez Event on March 
28, 2014, from 11 am to 3 pm on 12th Street and invited members. 
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12. ADJOURNMENT 

Chair George Sharp adjourned the meeting at 9:55a.m. 

Next Regularly Scheduled SSTAC Meeting: 
April1, 2014 (Tuesday)@ 8:30 am 
StanCOG Board Room 
1111 I Street, Suite 308 
Modesto, CA 

Minutes Prepared By: 
-........, 
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